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Market Drayton Town Council
Minutes of a virtual meeting of the Services and Facilities Committee held on 
11 February 2021 at 7.30pm 
PRESENT: Councillors: R. Aldcroft (Chair), Mrs. J Beckett, T Beckett, A. Cartwright, 
M. Erwin, S. Glover (Vice Chair) J. Gough, D. Minnery,  R. Smith and 
M. Whittle 
Also in attendance: 1 member of the public
Clerk:  Town Clerk and Projects Officer

      The Chair announced the meeting was being recorded and live streamed.
1.SF
APOLOGIES
No apologies were received.
2.SF
DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS

Councillor A. Cartwright declared an interest in Agenda Item 6.1

Councillor I. Nellins declared an interest in Agenda Item 6.

3.SF
PUBLIC SESSION

No members of the public had requested to speak
4.SF 
MINUTES

Councillor Aldcroft proposed, Councillor R. Smith seconded, and it was RESOLVED:


To agree and confirm the minutes of the Services and Facilities Committee meeting held on 26 November 2020.
5.SF
YOUTH PROVISION

Information was circulated prior to the meeting.



The Chair said that budget has been allocated for youth provision in the town for the financial year 2021/22 and that information previously requested regarding attendance at the youth clubs has been circulated.   He said this item is to consider the level of provision to be provided in the next financial year.

The Clerk said the £17,500 allocated will fund the current provision of one junior and one senior session per week; the sessions take place on the same evening. The clerk explained that the cost of venue hire is an additional cost; hiring the Phoenix Centre for one evening a week equates to approximately £1,600 per year.
The Chair said that Council should vote separately on the two issues:
1, the level of provision for the next 12 months.
2. the location of the provision and the cost of room hire.
He said that there was a good attendance at the youth clubs prior to Covid19, and that the reports detail the variety of activities available.  He proposed, that as youth are key to the future, the two sessions continue at a cost of £17,500.

Councillor Erwin said he supported the youth provision continuing in the town and that he would like the youth workers to engage with the problematic young people in the town.

Councillor Nellins referred to the comment on the reports about the introduction of a £1 charge deterring young people of attending.  He said we should be encouraging people to attend and if the £1 charge is stopping some children attending Council should consider not charging.  The Clerk said the entrance fee is used towards purchasing materials and refreshments; it is not towards the running costs.  She said she would clarify if the situation regarding charging.
Councillor Minnery said that the issue of the additional costs for accommodation could be addressed at a later date as the full money may not be spent due to the sessions not currently being held.  He said the rental costs could be met from an underspend in running costs.  

The clerk said that the sessions are taking place over Zoom. 

Councillor Minnery said that he therefore supported the hire costs being paid as a supplementary budget cost.

Councillor Aldcroft proposed, Councillor Whittle seconded and it was RESOLVED:
To continue with the current level of youth provision from 1 April 2021.  One session for Juniors and one session for Seniors per week to be held on the same evening. 

Councilor Minnery proposed, Councillor R. Smith seconded, and it was RESOLVED:

To agree to the additional cost of room hire of approximately £1600 for youth provision.

The Chair asked if there were any additional comments.  No comments were made.
Councillor Glover joined the meeting by telephone.
6.SF
SHROPSHIRE COUNCIL MARKET TOWN SUPPORT FUND


Information was circulated prior to the meeting.


The Chair explained that this item is to consider funding the following projects from the £5000 Market Town Support Fund received from Shropshire Council.
i) A ‘pull out’ section advertising local businesses to be included in the next edition
     of the Drayton Messenger.

ii) Setting up and maintaining a website to promote local businesses.

The Chair asked members for any comments.

Councillor Whittle said he has spoken to representatives from the Traders Association and they willing to contact all businesses in the town to ask them to take part in both projects.
The Clerk said the website will be designed by a profession web designer who will also manage the site for 12 months, providing training as appropriate to ensure the continuation of the website.

Councillor Minnery said he was curious as to how these projects meet the Shropshire Council objectives for the fund and asked if Shropshire Council has agreed to the projects being funded through the support fund.
The Clerk said the projects meet the criteria of increasing footfall by reaching out to the people outside the town, she explained that other Councils are funding similar projects.  The Clerk agreed to check with Shropshire Council that the projects meet the criteria before progressing them.
Councillor Minnery proposed and Councillor Whittle Seconded and it was RESOLVED:
To fund the following projects from the Market Town Support Fund: 
i) A ‘pull out’ section advertising local businesses to be included in the next 
     edition of the Drayton Messenger.

ii)
Setting up and maintaining a website to promote local businesses.

Subject to Shropshire Council agreeing they meet the scheme objectives.


The Chair asked for any additional comments.

Councillor Erwin said that businesses which can afford to pay for advertising should do so, offering the free option to others.
7.SF 
BIKE RACKS
Information was circulated prior to the meeting.
The Chair said this item is to consider option 1 or option 2 for the installation of the new bike racks.  
He said that following agreement at a previous meeting to install additional bike racks in three locations in the town, Shropshire Council has been approached for permission.  Permission has been given for installation of bike racks by the Library and on Queen Street Carpark, but Shropshire Council would prefer not to install any additional bike racks on the Shambles or on High Street

The Chair said the quickest and most timely option would be to have Shropshire Council install their preferred bike racks in the town as set out in Option 2.  He said there may be a delay in installation if Council organise the installation as we will need to find an approved contractor.
Councillor Minnery said he thought that Council should arrange for the installation of the bike racks and that Shropshire Council has a list of all approved contractors that can be requested.
Councillor Erwin asked what happened to the wall mounted bike racks by the library and said he thought there were already bike racks on the shambles. He also said that the development at Buildbase includes two bike sheds, if have been installed as a requirement of the development, he suggested it would be better for the bike sheds to be installed in the community where they would get more use.
The Clerk responded that the bike racks by the library had been stolen and confirmed that there are already bike racks on the Shambles which is why Shropshire Council consider the current provision is sufficient.

The Clerk said that Shropshire Council has not provided costings for the installation: £1,000 was budgeted at a previous meeting for the purchase and installation.
Councillor Whittle suggested that the Chair and Clerk be given delegated authority to agree the design and progress the installation of the bike racks.

Councillor Minnery proposed, Councillor Whittle seconded and it was RESOLVED with one objection:

The Town Council to arrange for the bike racks to be installed as per Option 1:  
· To submit full details of bike racks, work and contractor to be used for agreement at Shropshire Council.
The Chair and Clerk to have delegated authority to agree the design of the bike racks and progress the installation.
8.SF 
UPDATE
CCTV – The clerk said that all CCTV cameras are now up and running, covering the town centre.  She explained that the recorder broke after a couple of weeks of running with the additional cameras on; it was possible to repair the recorder but there was no guarantee that it would not break again.  The working group discussed the options and agreed to purchase a new recorder.

The clerk said that members can come in to look at the new system; due to covid19 restrictions members need to book an appointment.

The meeting concluded at 8.17pm

       Chairman
 ………………………………                   Date  …………………


